CASWELL COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION MINUTES

Work Session

February 18th, 2013

The Caswell County Board of Education met for a work session at 12:00 p.m. on Monday, February 20th, 2013, in the Whitley Administration Building. Members present: Chairman June Dailey, Vice Chairman Gladys Garland, Sylvia Johnson, David Byrd, Mel Battle, Ross Gwynn, Betty Sartin, and Dr. Douglas Barker, Superintendent.
Safety Concerns
Discussion was had regarding safety issues and board members agreed that monies should address these concerns first.  Board members discussed lock issues at Stoney Creek and were in agreement to have the Superintendent to get a cost estimate for installing an electronic locking system for this school and to get individual cost of the equipment that is needed, software, locks, etc.  It was agreed to only consider using this type of system if money is available to offer this system to all schools.

The Board requested a quote on additional cameras for Bartlett Yancey High School to monitor the back of the school building near the baseball field.

Byrd moved, seconded by Betty Sartin to take a short break.  The motion carried unanimously.

Capital Projects

The Board reviewed the number of items on the capital projects listing that have not yet been completed and considered items they would like to receive estimates on for review.

Miscellaneous
The Board requested the Superintendent to arrange a dinner meeting with our legislative leaders for Caswell County.  Thursday night was preferred.

The Board granted approval to pay two Assistant Principals at Bartlett Yancey High School $200.00 additional salary from school funds for working the State Conference Basketball Tournament at Bartlett Yancey High School (Feb. 20th – 22nd, 2013).  This is the same amount of pay as the Athletic Director, who is paid by the High School Athletic Association.
Mel Battle moved, seconded by Betty Sartin to pay two Assistant Principals $200 additional salary to work the State Conference Basketball Tournament at Bartlett Yancey High School.   The motion carried unanimously.

The Board reviewed the following items to be considered at an upcoming work session or regular board meeting:

A. Policy Manual Update

B. Rental of School Facilities

C. Alternative Programs

D. Placing items on the board agenda

E. Hiring of Assistant Principals, Principals, Directors, etc.

Mel Battle requested the Superintendent to find out why some employee names are listed on the school website staff site but not accessible for email.

Adjournment

Ross Gwynn moved, seconded by Gladys Garland to adjourn the meeting at 4:30 p.m.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________________                 _____________________________

              June B. Dailey                                                     Douglas N. Barker

                 Chairman                                                              Superintendent
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